NOGRR Comments


	NOGRR Number
	231
	NOGRR Title
	Update ERCOT Regional Map


	Date
	October 4, 2021


	Submitter’s Information

	Name
	Jimmy Hartmann

	E-mail Address
	Jimmy.Hartmann@ercot.com

	Company
	ERCOT

	Phone Number
	512-248-6986

	Cell Number
	512-694-4558

	Market Segment
	Not Applicable


	Comments


Upon further consideration, ERCOT proposes removing the map graphic from the Nodal Operating Guide altogether in order to avoid ambiguity about the definition and boundaries of the ERCOT Region as defined in the ERCOT Nodal Protocols and Public Utility Commission of Texas P.U.C. SUBST. R. 25.5.  ERCOT does not believe it is necessary to include the map in this provision.
	Revised Cover Page Language


	NOGRR Number
	231
	NOGRR Title
	Remove ERCOT Regional Map 

	Revision Description
	This Nodal Operating Guide Revision Request (NOGRR) removes the ERCOT Regional Map and corresponding reference from Section 1.1.  

	Business Case
	The Nodal Operating Guide should not introduce confusion about the boundaries or definition of the ERCOT Region.  Participants should refer to the Protocols and Public Utility Commission of Texas P.U.C. SUBST. R. 25.5 for specific details about this definition.


	Revised Proposed Guide Language


1.1
Document Purpose

(1)
These ERCOT Operating Guides supplement the Protocols.  The Operating Guides provide more detail and establish additional operating requirements for those organizations and Entities operating in, or potentially impacting the reliability of the ERCOT Transmission Grid in the ERCOT Region.  


(2)
The title “Operating Guide” is not to be construed as presenting merely a recommendation.  Organizations and Entities are obligated to comply with the Operating Guides.  Specific practices described in the Operating Guides for the ERCOT Region are consistent with North American Electric Reliability Corporation (NERC) Reliability Standards and the Protocols.
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